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Inspiring the leaders of tomorrow to think for themselves and act for others

Congratulations to all our students for their hard work and achievements this half-
term. Thank you, as ever, to our hard-working colleagues across the school and to
parents for your support and encouragement of our work with your daughters.

When we return for the remainder of this term, and academic year, our Year 11 and
Year 13 students will continue with their public examinations – credit to them all
for their commitment and industry.

There will be events to look forward to after the half-term break, including the
Cabaret Concert. Also, we will be inviting the former students who did not have an
opportunity to attend a formal Speech Day at the Cathedral in 2020 or 2021, due to
pandemic-related disruption, to attend an afternoon event (a garden party) in
school to allow them to see the new buildings and have an opportunity to meet
each other again and catch up with staff.

Best wishes to all CCHS families for the half-term break.

.



Miss Harrison, Deputy Headteacher (Pastoral)
Mrs Cross, Deputy Headteacher (Academic)
Mr Selby, Assistant Headteacher (Teaching & Learning and Staff Development)
Mrs Chumbley, Senior Pastoral Leader
Mrs Connolly, Assistant Head of Sixth Form (Sixth Form Year Leader)
Mr Lamberti, Timetable Leader (and Director of Music)
Mr Copper, Year Leader (main school)
Mrs Onuegbu, Academic Project Leader (and RS Subject Leader)
Mrs Hopkins, Academic Project Leader (and Higher Education Adviser)

As we continue preparing for the next academic year, I would like to update you on
a recent round of internal promotions. From September, the colleagues noted
below will progress to the following promoted positions:

This is a testament to the quality of staff at CCHS – many congratulations to our
colleagues.. I will update you after half-term about the new staff who will be joining
the school, as our pupil population grows with our six forms of entry expansion. 

 

Good luck to the twenty five Year 12 students taking
part in their Gold Award practice expedition this
weekend. Through a series of after school training
sessions they have refreshed their expedition skills,
learning how to interpret OS Maps; use compass
bearings; manage risk; expedition first aid; and how
to use camping equipment such as Trangias. They
will now be putting these skills into practice,
journeying across the South Downs countryside
over three days. We hope they have a fantastic
experience and are keeping our fingers crossed for
some lovely weather too!  

Thank you to Miss Vigrass for all her work
supporting the girls.

The Duke of Edinburgh's Gold Award



Have you got some news to share?  

If so, please email Mrs Gross (jgross@cchs.co.uk) and attach a 

photo or logo, if applicable. 

Student Achievements 

Molly (11G) has successfully gained
a place in the Advanced Associates
programme at the Royal Ballet
School in Covent Garden. This is a
huge honour and we are so proud
of the hard work she has put in
especially while studying for her
GCSEs. 

Following trials, Katie (8A) has
been successful in gaining a
place in the Anglian Eagles
hockey squad. She will go and
represent the region at the UK
Lions tournament in July.



Have you got some news to share?  

If so, please email Mrs Gross (jgross@cchs.co.uk) and attach a

photo or logo, if applicable. 

Our students have had another successful year participating in the 
Secondary Engineer Leader Awards.

Amongst our students we had a winning entry:
YR9 Winner - Prethika 

And 2 ‘Highly Commended’ entries:
YR9 Ginika 
YR9 Gracie 

A ‘Distinction Shortlisted’ entry:
Year 9 Nafisat 

Student Achievements 

And 10 ‘Merit’ entries:
Year 9 Manasvi 
Year 9 Gayathri 
Year 9 Divija 
Year 9 Fawzia 
Year 9 Anna 
Year 9 Melisa 
Year 9 Saanvi 
Year 9 Sharon 
Year 9 Sansitha 
Year 8 Abigail 

As well as 2 ‘Pass’ entries:
Year 9 Saima 
Year 8 Zahra 

Charlotte Fowle (10S) has
recently performed in The
Sound of Music production
with her drama school the
Trinity Methodist Music and
Drama school, playing the part
of Lisel. On all 3 nights,
Charlotte gave an amazing
performance!

Well done Charlotte.



Have you got some news to share?  

If so, please email Mrs Gross (jgross@cchs.co.uk) and attach a

photo or logo, if applicable. 

A number of CCHS students took part in the Anthea Bell Prize translation
competition, run by Oxford University earlier this year. They received over 3,200
submissions from more than 260 schools and 14,000 pupils took part in the
competition task alone in 2022.
 
A team of undergraduates and professional translators have judged entries to the
competition. The judges were very impressed by the standard of entries, they read
some excellent translations. 

We are delighted that two of our students were winners in their age categories for
German translation for the East of England area.

Congratulations to Mariella (12VCA and Maria (11H).

Area winners will be put through to the national competition, the result of which
will be announced at the beginning of June. 

Student Achievements 

Further congratulations go to Mariella (12VCA) as
she has also won the essay competition for Year 12-
13 in the 10th Oxford German Olympiad, run by the
Oxford German Network. 

She planned a conference on the future of the
sustainability of the river Rhein. She was also
runner up in the same competition writing a 350
word blog post about a quote that inspires her.

 
In other news, a Year 11 and Year 12 student were
successfully selected for online virtual summer
courses being run by the UK German Connection.
We wish them the best of luck.

 
 

German Department Update



HOU S E

T e n n i s





YEAR 8 
Stubbers Trip





The CCHS Parents' Association raises funds to support the school by
arranging events such as the Christmas Fair, lottery, quiz nights and by
helping out at other events just as concerts and parent meetings. We now
need some extra help during these events and would welcome some
volunteers to join our volunteer list. We appreciate that parents are busy
people, but we also know that even a small contribution of your time and
energy can significantly contribute to the PA's efforts to provide exciting
and fun fundraising events for our CCHS community.  

    

CCHS Parents' Association
Email: pa@cchs.essex.sch.uk

If you would like to join the PA helpers list, 
then please get in touch by emailing us: 

pa@cchs.essex.sch.uk 

Key Dates

Thursday 2nd & Friday 3rd June 
Platinum Jubilee Bank Holidays

 Sunday 29th - Tuesday 31st May 
Duke of Edinburgh Gold  Practice Expedition

Tuesday 7th June 5:30pm - 7:30 pm
 A' Level Art Exhibition 

Friday 1st July - Year 7 Activity Day at Stubbers


